Pulaski Music Boosters Meeting Monday, January 14, 2013 7:00pm PHS LGI-1

Meeting called to order by PCSMB Co-Vice President Michelle Baranczyk at 7:03PM

Secretary's Report (Kelly Jessel-PCSMB Secretary)

- Hardcopies of December minutes taken by Kelly Jessel (PCSMB Secretary) were available for review
- No corrections were noted
- Motion to approve minutes by Kathy DeBoth, seconded by Jeff Baranczyk

Treasurer's Report (Gloria Morgan – PCSMB Treasurer)

- Income and expenses were reported
- PMB account Balances are reported as Checking: \$7414.32; Money Market: \$46,678.40; Endowment Fund: \$2464.81; Cash Box: \$150.00
- Motion to approve Treasurer's Report by Ann Kaseno, seconded by Greg Kaseno

Directors' / Officers' reports

Band (Mr. Busch – Director of Bands)

- Wednesday, January 16th is deadline to sign-up/send in non-refundable deposit for Philadelphia band trip.
 - Whether 8th grade band is invited will be based upon PHS numbers. We don't want to run ½ empty buses.
- Bands are currently preparing for the Chilirific Musicpalooza Wind Ensemble will be "performing" Godzilla Eats Las Vegas!
- Preparing for Solo & Ensemble March 12th is large group in Shawano; 23rd is small group hosted at PHS
- Alumni Pep Band went very well we had about 60 alumni in attendance.
 - Would like ideas on how to get more to participate in the future or should we let Alumni night go by the wayside?
- Have received comments from alumni about not having momentos from various events the band participated in while they were a part of it available for view.
 - Would like feedback regarding what should we do with them/where shall we display them?
- There is discussion about whether or not to offer a shadow tour for the Philadelphia trip. Thought is offering a land package once you get yourself there.

Jazz (Ms. Koch – Asst. Director and Director of Jazz) - absent

Band Council (PHSB President Karlye Whitt, PHSB Vice-President Josh Heimerl) - absent

Choir (Ms. Erin McClure – PHS Director of Choirs) – absent

Choir Council (PHSC Vice-President Angela Townsend)

- Red Raider Showcase went very well over 400 tickets were sold
- Currently picking out music for Solo & Ensemble
- Musical is going well tickets not on sale yet



Agenda Items

3rd Annual Chilirific Musicpalooza – Sunday, January 27th (Ann Kaseno)

- Silent auction donations due January 23rd
- Suggestion about adding to area church bulletins Jeff Baranczyk will take care of
- Clipboard for open volunteers and donations was circulated
 - o Westby Dairy donated all the sour cream needed

Kwik Trip/Shell coupon books (Rolean Wernicke/Dena Keyes)

- Many shell coupon books still available
- We have Kwik trip cards currently in stock orders will be done on 1st and 15th of each month

Shazz Fest – (Ms. Koch)

- The Shawano jazz festival Shazz Fest is Saturday, March 9th
- Would like all 3 jazz bands (50 students) to be able to participate as it would also serve as our Solo & Ensemble festival since WSMA judges would be in attendance. It would eliminate the need for the jazz bands to travel to Shawano again on March 12th.
- Asking PMB for partial or full help with cost of admission fees (\$650) to allow all 3 bands to
 participate without asking kids to fund. Festival will give a \$100 discount on fees if all participate
 (\$250 per band normally). District covers the cost of transportation since it would be considered
 solo & ensemble festival. Fees are due February 1st.

Lambeau Concessions Summary (Michelle Baranczyk)

- Thank you to all who trained and helped run the stand this season
- Profit grand total for the season was \$2982.05

Announcements/Questions/Comments

- Solo & Ensemble
 - o MANY volunteers will be needed
 - Ms. Kayla Koch will be the Festival Manager
 - Question was asked regarding solo & ensemble fees. Mr. Busch gave a high level overview. There are many variables on whether the student actually has to pay anything to participate, and if they are required, no one student will pay more than \$15 no matter how many entries they have.
- Board Members will be needed for the next year
 - Vice-President (who becomes President the following year)
 - Treasurer (2 year term)
- Request to have student treasurer update the student accounts report monthly now that Kwik Trip fundraiser is monthly.
- Color Guard meeting on January 29th at 5:30pm to discuss auditions, the trip, etc.
- Volunteers are needed for uniform hat cleaning on Tuesday, January 22nd at 6pm.
- Question about whether or not T-shirts will be ordered. Brenda Jusufi was coordinating (not in attendance).

Motion by Kathy DeBoth to adjourn; seconded by Ann Kaseno. Meeting adjourned at approx. 7:56PM Next meeting will be Monday, February 11th, 2013 at 7:00PM in LGI-1

Respectfully Submitted, Kelly Jessel

